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Easter Word Scramble Answer Key: 

1.  Basket  2. Bunny  3. Chick  4. Chocolate 5. Candy 6. Decorate  7. Easter  8. Eggs  9. Flowers 
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Meetings & Events 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

 

 1 2 

3 

5:30 Youth Group 

4 

7 pm - Women’s 

Bible Study FH 

5 6 

6 am - Men’s Bible 

Study, FH 

7 

 

8 9 

JNCP Open House 

9:30-12:00 

10 

5:30 Youth Group 

11 

7 pm - Women’s 

Bible Study FH 

12 

JNCP Family Night 

6:00-7:15 

 

13 

6 am - Men’s Bible 

Study, FH 

 

14 

Easter Candy 

Donation’s Due 

15 16 

17 

St. Patrick’s Day 

5:30 Youth Group 

Egg Stuffing @ 11 

18 

7 pm - Women’s 

Bible Study FH 

19 20 

6 am - Men’s Bible 

Study, FH 

21 22 

 

23 

Easter Egg Hunt 

10:00 - 1:00 

 

Boy Scout Mulch 

Pick Up 8:00-12:00 

24 

Palm Sunday 

Easter Cantata - 

3:00 pm 

5:30 Youth Group 

25 

7 pm - Women’s 

Bible Study FH 

26 27 

6 am - Men’s Bible 

Study, FH 

28 29 30 

31 

Easter 

Easter Brunch @ 

10:00 

      

Altar Flower Sponsor  

Sign-ups are posted in the hallway 

by the  Narthex.  The cost is $50 and 

can be placed in an envelope.  Please 

fill out a Sponsorship Form, 

including the date you desire to 

sponsor and the occasion. 

On Easter Sunday at 10:00 instead of Sunday School 

we will have a special time of fellowship in 

fellowship hall for those worshipping at the first 

and second services. Please bring an Easter brunch 

dish to share during this time. We look forward to 

being together during this celebration. He has risen!  

Order Due: March 13, 2024 

 

 

 

1. TABKSE_____________ 

2. NBYNU______________ 

3. HICCK______________ 

4. ALCOTECHO__________ 

5. ANYDC______________ 

6. OECETADR___________ 

7. SERETA_____________ 

8. SGGE_______________ 

9. WFROELS____________ 

10. BJESNLAEYL__________ 

 

 

Easter Word Scramble Answer 

Key on back page. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New 2’s Class! 

We are excited to announce, starting in 

September, we are adding a two year old 

program at Joyful Noise Christian Preschool! 

  

This new class will meet on Friday’s from 9-

11:30. Heather Jeffery will be the teacher.  

The reasons we chose to add this program:  

1. We have inquires about a 2’s program 

every year at registration time.  

2. There are only a few 2’s preschool 

programs in the area.  

3. This will ultimately help us increase our 

numbers in our 3’s program.  
 

We are excited for this new endeavor! 

Family Night! 

On March 12th from 6-7:15pm we will have our 

first preschool Family Night! 

 This is for all of our preschool families to be 

introduced to a few activities they can do at home 

with their children. This is also a time for all of us 

to come together for a fun event. Every family will 

be given raffle tickets when they come in.  

We will have six themed baskets: 

• Baking Together                                     

• Craft Time 

• Family Game Night                               

• Movie Night 

• Snuggles and Reading                           

• Ice Cream Party 

 

If you would like to sponsor one of these baskets 

or a few items for a baskets,  please contact Julie.  

 

 

We highly encourage members to sign up for our secure online giving 

through our website.  Online giving allows you to support the Church, 

pre-school and missions.   

Sign up today at: www.yorkshire.churchcenter.com/giving or scan the 

QR code to go directly to our site. 

Yorkshire Church Meeting’s & Events 
3/9  Joyful Noise Preschool Open House - 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 

3/12  Joyful Noise Preschool Family Night - 6:00 pm - 7:15 pm 

3/14  Easter Candy Donation’s Due 

3/17  Egg Stuffing in Fellowship Hall at 11:00 am 

3/23  Easter Egg Hunt - 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

3/23  Boy Scout Mulch Pick Up - 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 

3/24  One Voice Community Choir’s Easter Cantata - Here! at 3:00 pm 

3/31  Easter Brunch at 10:00 am 

• Mark Golicher (01) 

• Ashley Blaine (07) 

• Jamie Strange (08) 

• Mary Groupe (10) 

• Kylie Billet (12) 

• Connor Blackwood (14) 

•Sandra Godfrey (15) 

• Kyula Poff (15) 

• Rachael Blaine (17) 

•Ben Bailey (18) 

• Judith Collins (20) 

• Josh Herron (20) 

• Charles Langenhop (21) 

• Catherine Feeney (21) 

• Nancy Lloyd (22) 

• Laurie Mink (23) 

• Carolyn Huegel (24) 

• Rebecca Minnick (26) 

• Catherine Minnick (26) 

• Courtlyn Fry (27) 

In Person Giving 

You can make your gifts in person using 

the offering boxes located in the 

sanctuary. 

 Mail 

Make your check payable to “Yorkshire 

Church” and mail to: 

Yorkshire Church 
125 Edgewood Road 
York, PA 17402 

Text Giving 

Simply text the word “GIVE” to 84321 

Complete giving information and credit/

debit card details.  

Once complete, the information is 

securely saved for future gifts. 

Cards for Veterans 

Thank you to everyone who 

provided Valentines Day 

Cards for Veterans at the 

Lebanon VA! 

https://yorkshire.churchcenter.com/giving


 

 

 

 

 

“Building Unity Through 

Community” 

Come join us as we present the Easter 

Cantata 

“The Journey:  For the joy 

set before Him, He walked 

on toward the cross.’ 

By Celeste & David Clydesdale 

Palm Sunday 

 

March 24, 2024 at 3:00 p.m.   

HERE!  At Yorkshire Church! 

Our Lenten Series will start on February 25 during 

Sunday School and continue through March 24 - Palm 

Sunday. We will have a 5-week session with Max Lucado’s 

series, “He Chose the Nails.” 
 

During this time, we would like to have social time. For 

each Sunday we would like to have a group in charge of 

the social time. The group would be responsible for 

providing the food (made or bought) and making the 

coffee. The spread can be very simple, it does not have to 

be extravagant. The church will provide cups, plasticware, 

napkins, coffee, sugar, and creamer. 
 

Below are the dates and teams assigned. If there is a conflict and the date below 

does not work for your team, please let Julie know as soon as possible. 
 

• February 25th- Women’s Bible Study Group 

• March 3rd- Choir 

• March 10th- Youth Group 

• March 17th- Men’s Bible Study Group 

• March 24th- Nurture and Operation Team 

On Easter Sunday at 10:00 instead of Sunday School we will 

have a special time of fellowship in fellowship hall for those 

worshipping at the first and second services. Please bring an 

Easter brunch dish to share during this time. We look forward 

to being together during this celebration. He has risen!  
 

 

 Thank you for your hospitality!  It is appreciated and it makes a difference to all 

we are called to serve! 
Volunteer & Giving Mission Opportunities 

Many opportunities are available for you to volunteer, please prayerfully consider one or more of the 

options listed below.  Contact Susan Workinger with any questions at 717-417-5131 or 

sworkinger9@gmail.com.  

•  PRAY - Pray for our church, programs, missions, and leaders.  Pray for individuals who do not yet 
have a relationship with Jesus 

•  Lenten Collection - Bring in jars of peanut butter from Ash Wednesday through Easter Sunday, 
place in Narthex (February 14-March 31) 

•  Easter Egg Hunt  - March 23rd, 10 am to 1 pm 

•  Easter Hams - Drop off ham to the LifePath Food Pantry. 

•  Youth Meals - Sunday evenings, the Youth Group meets and volunteers are needed to provide a 
meal.  The meal is for 15 individuals, additional information can be found at www.ttsu.me/youthmeals. 

•  Our Daily Bread Casseroles - Each month Yorkshire provides “Zippy Beef” casseroles to be used 
at Our Daily Bread.  Sign up sheets and recipes are available on the bulletin board.  Steam table pans 
are available in the kitchen. 

•  Our Daily Bread Fruit - In addition to the casseroles, Yorkshire provides fresh fruit to the 
individuals receiving a meal.  A container for donations is available in the Narthex. 

•  Northeast Neighborhood Associations (NENA) - The first Sunday of each month, non 
perishable food donations are placed under the coat rack in the hallway. 

•  Join a visitation team - Yorkshire has friends who are unable to come to church.  Help make their 
day and let them know they are being thought of.  Interested, please contact the church office to be 
added to the volunteer list. 

•  Corners of York Field - Donate clothing & household items to LifePath Thrift Stores. 

   

Yorkshire 

Missions Auction 

On Friday, June 7, 

2024, Yorkshire will hold an 

Auction for Missions.  During the 

evening, we will have items 

donated by members, friends and 

the community.   

All proceeds from the auction will 

be used to support missions.   

On Easter Sunday, an Easter meal 

is provided to guests at the 

shelter.   

Currently 24 hams are needed.   

If you have a ham to donate, they 

can be dropped off Monday - 

Friday to the LifePath Food 

Pantry located at 370 West Clarke 

Ave., York PA 17401 from 8:30 - 

11:00 am and 12:30 - 3:30 pm. 

Time Ministries 
 

Rebecca meeting with 
her baking and bible 
study group in the Dominican 
Republic. 

 

Mission Support:  

 

If you are interested in 

designating your gift to missions, 

mark your giving envelope or 

select missions online at :  

https://

yorkshire.churchcenter.com/

giving  or scan the QR code.   

 

 

 

Please pray about your level of 

giving. Based on gifts received for 

missions, we will determine the 

support we can provide. 

 
 

 

mailto:sworkinger9@gmail.com
https://yorkshire.churchcenter.com/giving
https://yorkshire.churchcenter.com/giving
https://yorkshire.churchcenter.com/giving


 

 

  By Tammie Pittsley 

1. Pray for spiritual protection. Pray that they will be 

protected spiritually, and be able to minister effectively 

despite spiritual attacks. Psalm 91:9-10  

2. Pray for a strong family, including a common commitment 

to God first, family second, and ministry third. Psalm 27:1; 

Colossians 3:18-21  

3. Pray for a vision of what their ministry should be. Pray for 

sensitivity to the leading of the Holy Spirit as plans are 

made and prayed over. Acts 16:9-10 

4. Pray for sensitivity to other cultures. Cultural sensitivity is 

the critical first step in building relationships that will bear 

fruit for the kingdom. Acts 17:16-23 

5. Pray for necessary financial support.  Pray that their 

financial needs will be met in a timely manner, so they can 

focus on the needs of the ministry. 2 Corinthians 8:1-4  

6. Pray for prayer partners that will consistently raise them up 

to the throne.   Colossians 4:2-4  

7. Pray for the salvation of those to whom they are 

ministering.  Pray for that fruit and that it will yield a 

harvest of multiple ripples of salvation. Matthew 13:23  

8. Pray for wisdom about how to minister.  Ministering in another culture may mean having English classes or sewing lessons, drilling 

wells, establishing and running medical clinics, or providing for education.1 Corinthians 9:19-23  

9. Pray for wisdom about how open they should be about their faith and work, especially in hostile or closed countries/cultures.  

Philippians 1:9-10 

10. Pray that God-seekers would seek out the missionary.  Pray that God would grant courage to those who are genuine seekers.  

Hebrews 11:6  

11. Pray for their prayer life and spiritual growth. Pray that they will prioritize their relationship to God.  Hebrews 6:1; 2 Timothy 2:8  

12. Pray for physical health.  Also, healthcare insurance is often a hardship to obtain, so pray that they would have appropriate and 

affordable insurance. Proverbs 3:1-8  

13. Pray for friendships, both with other missionaries and ministry workers, as well as genuine friendships among the people to whom 

they are ministering.  Ecclesiastes 4:9-12  

14. Pray for safety in travel.  Travel, both on the field and to and from the States, is frequently required of missionaries.   Acts 21:5-6; 

Romans 15:23-25, 31-32  

15. Pray for a positive testimony in the community and with neighbors.  Acts 4:13-16  

16. Pray that missionaries would develop the gifts God has given to them. Romans 12:3-8  

17. Pray for an evangelistic spirit.  No matter what aspect of ministry the missionary is engaged in, they need to have that heart for the 

lost.  1 Corinthians 3:7-11  

18. Pray for the sending agency of the missionaries you are lifting to the throne of grace.  1 Timothy 2:1-2; 5:17  

19. Pray for the physical space needs of the ministry. Pray that real estate may be available to meet these needs.   Proverbs 11:1; Acts 

28:20  

20. Pray for times of refreshment. Missionaries need regular times away from the ministry to recharge so they can minister effectively.   

1 Kings 19  

CRU at West Chester University 
 

An update from Micah at West Chester University: 
 

“The end of January also marks the beginning of the spring semester, 
which has been joyful. I have loved being back on campus, to Bible 
studies starting up again, to meeting up for discipleship again, to 

pursuing students who do not know Jesus as Lord and Savior. I am once 
again reminded of what a blessing it is to be able to be on campus and 
doing this work, and I am grateful for your faithful giving and prayers.  

 
I have been meeting up with a student, Jack, who is not a believer, who I 

met in the gym over a year ago. We meet up once a week to read the 
Bible, talk about life, and to answer questions he has about the Bible and 
about Christianity. It has been encouraging this semester so far that his 
posture towards the Bible and Christianity seem to be changing. At first, 
he was incredibly skeptical and even sarcastic in his questions though I 
know he genuinely has a desire to know what Christianity is about. Our 

last two meetings, he is far more genuine and asks deeper questions 
about how the Bible relates to him rather than just if all the animals could 

truly fit on the ark that Noah built. Please pray for him that he would 
repent and believe the gospel of Jesus Christ! 

 
We are also studying through the book of 
James which has been wonderful. Every 
Tuesday night, around 10 college men 

gather together to read, study and discuss 
God's Word and the implications for our 

life. I am always encouraged by these 
students who are attempting to follow 

Christ in a difficult and hostile place like a 
secular college campus.” 

Connecting with our Missionaries 

Send our missionaries a word of encouragement via email: 

•Henry in Chad - artesianbooks@gmail.com 

•Kim in Kenya - knaubkimberly@gmail.com 

•Micah at West Chester University - micah.ruch@cru.org 

•Rebecca in the Dominican Republic - singerrj1@gmail.com 

Yorkshire Church Core Values Statement 

•Personal Relationship with Jesus Christ - We value a personal relationship with Jesus Christ that is consistently strengthening. 

Goal:  Help all believers grow into committed disciples of Jesus Christ. 

•Biblical Instruction - We value Biblical instruction that teaches the Bible as the inspired written revelation of the inerrant Word of God. 

Goal:  Base all instructions and educational opportunities on the Bible’s authority so that seekers find Christ and  believers mature in Him. 

•Prayer - We value prayer that deepens our spiritual intimacy with God. 

Goal:  Become a church characterized by prayer relying on private and corporate prayer in the conception, planning, and execution of all 

the ministries and activities of this Church. 

•Worship - We value worship that is focused on God and is spiritually enriching. 

Goal:  Share in worship that welcomes participation and strengthens our personal worship as well. 

•Ministry/Service - We value ministry / service that seeks to honor God in all ministries and activities of the church. 

Goal:  Maintain a high standard of excellence and encourage congregational participation in all ministries and activities. 

•Fellowship - We value the importance of fellowship that is joyful inviting, inclusive, and enhances our relationships. 

Goal:  Foster a community that encourages, comforts, and cares for one another. 

Reference Acts 2:42-47 

Joyful Noise Christian Preschool & Yorkshire Church in the Community! 

Once again, JNCP and Yorkshire Church will be participating in the Healthy Kids Running Series.  

HKRS is a national non-profit that was created to motivate kids to lead a healthy lifestyle through 

running. It’s an inclusive youth running experience where kindness is taught and every runner is cheered for. Also, if 

a family cannot afford the cost of the program, there are opportunities to apply for registration assistance.  

The dates for the spring series are April 14th, 21st, 28th and May 5th and 12th. The first race starts at 4pm and the last 

race starts around 5pm. Each race day we set up an area with an engaging activity to keep the kids occupied before 

the races start. Once the races begin helpers are needed to direct the runners.  

 

 

 

 

 

In a recent survey conducted with our 2024 Church Leadership Team, one of the areas that was listed as a goal of our 

church was to get more engaged with our local community and to do more community outreach.  Well, this affords 

that members of Yorkshire Church to engage with hundreds of local families in support of a great program.  When we 

participate, we can wear our Yorkshire Church T-shirts, which also let folks know who we are!   

I hope you consider coming out and supporting our Preschool and our Church as we engage with our community!   

If you would like to volunteer to help in our community during this event series, please contact Julie Mann.  

Women’s Bible Study 

You are invited to a new 7 

week Women’s Bible Study 

entitled When You Pray. This 

new study will start Monday, 

March 4th at 7pm. All are 

welcome!  

Hope to see you there!  

 

NEW Adult Class will start after Easter on April 7 in 

the Fellowship Hall. The study is titled, “From One 

Nation to All Nations.” Learn about Jesus’s ministry on 

earth and how He shared the gospel with all people. 

More and more people believed and joined the church 

and were united together. Everyone receives an 

individual study guide. The class is taught by our team 

of teachers. There is opportunity for discussion.  



Legacy Giving 

Have you seen the new Legacy 

Giving Brochures? Two new 

brochures are now available in 

the sanctuary.   

These brochures provide 

complete information on What is 

Legacy Giving and How to Leave 

a Legacy Gift.   

Legacy Giving is a wonderful way 

to practice biblical stewardship 

by designating a gift to be given 

in the future.     

If you would like these brochures mailed to you, or if you 

have additional questions, please call the church office at 

(717) 755-4952.   

 

Lenten Collection 

Peanut…. Peanut Butter…. The York Conference of the 

UM Church is holding a drive to collect 4048 jars of 

peanut butter during Lent.  Peanut butter is kid friendly, 

shelf stable and protein rich.   

Yorkshire’s goal is to collect 500 jars of peanut butter 

from Ash Wednesday to Easter Sunday.  Jars of peanut 

butter can be placed in the bin in the Narthex.   

Following Easter Sunday, the peanut butter will be 

donated to LifePath Christian Ministries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Each spring and summer, a group of Yorkshire golfers (and some 

golfers from other churches) play 9-oles of non-competitive golf on 

either a Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday evening each week.  We 

usually meet around 5:00-5:15 pm and play 9-holes at one of several 

golf courses in the York area. 

The emphasis is on fellowship.  Scoring is optional.  Encouragement, 

good conversation, and lots of fun always ensue.  We have a variety of 

ability levels, but the one thing that is consistent is that we have great 

fellowship every time.   

We plan to start our “season” the first week of April.  All interested 

golfers should contact Frank Herron at 717-877-3792 or at 

fsherron@comcast.net to get on the email list.  Please provide Frank 

your cell phone number and email address. 

Attendance each week is NOT mandatory.  Play on the weeks that you 

are available.  The email notice of upcoming golfing outings will be 

sent to everyone on the list.  All you need to do is RSVP your 

attendance each week that you can attend. 

CALLING ALL  

YORKSHIRE GOLFERS! 

Date 9 am Service  

3/3 Cathy Gotwalt Deb Stambaugh 

3/10 Rick Focht Tara Focht 

3/17 Kristin Berman Holly Kominsky 

3/24 Julie Mann Kristin Berman 

3/31 Beth Eyster Holly Kominsky 

4/7 Cathy Gotwalt Deb Stambaugh 

4/14 Tara Focht  Rick Focht 

4/21 Holly Kominsky Kristin Berman 

4/28 Julie Mann Holly Kominsky 

Date 11 am Service  

3/3 Elke Yingling Linda Feeser 

3/10 Barb Frey John Remsen 

3/17 Ginny Browne Elke Yingling 

3/24 Ann Leber Ginny Browne 

3/31 John Remsen Barb Frey 

4/7 Barb Frey John Remsen 

4/14 Ann Leber Linda Feeser 

4/21 Ginny Browne Elke Yingling 

4/28 John Remsen Barb Frey 

 

The Girl Scouts of Yorkshire are collecting 

bottle caps and lids to recycle into a bench that 

will be donated to Yorkshire Church. 

All bottle caps must be clean! 

Below are the types of bottle caps that are accepted: 

 

• Medicine bottle caps 

• Hairspray, paint, & deodorant 

caps 

• Milk jug, creamer caps. 

• Flip-Top caps (i.e. Ketchup) 

• Detergent caps 

• Toothpaste caps 

• Drink bottle caps 

• Baby food caps 

• Misc. lids under 8” with recycle 

numbers 2, 4, or 5 

• Plastic container lids (i.e. Cottage 

cheese, mayo jar lid, pringle can 

lid, peanut butter lid) 

With many people and groups using our facility daily, just a 

few friendly reminders for using the Church: 

 

• Please remember to make sure lights are turned off. 

• Make sure all outside doors are closed properly and locked. 

• Please make sure there is no water running (i.e. sinks, toilets etc.) 

• Most important… Enjoy our Church! 

 

 

 

Volunteers are needed to provide dinner on Sunday evening 

for Youth Group meetings.  There are no dietary restrictions.  

Individuals and families can partner together to provide a meal 

or monetary donation can be provided. 

 

For details or to sign up: Youth Group Dinners - 

TimeToSignUp  

 

Dates Available: March 24th & April 28th 

 

 

 

Each month, Yorkshire delivers Zippy Beef casseroles to Our 

Daily Bread.  The casseroles are served to individuals needing a 

meal.  In addition, Yorkshire provides fresh fruit each month.   

Thanks to the many volunteers who make the Zippy Beef, the 

Men’s group for delivering the casseroles and to Mary 

Beaverson for delivering the fruit.   

Sign ups are on the Missions bulletin board along with an 

envelope for monetary donations for fruit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March Casseroles 

Due 3/3/24 

April Casseroles 

Due 3/31/24 

C. Bentz K. Berman 

K. Berman M. Beaverson 

M. Beaverson L. Feeser 

L. Feeser B. Julius 

S. Herron H. Kominsky 

B. Julius N. Lucash 

N. Lucash S. Reigart 

S. Reigart J. Smith 

J. Smith D. Stambaugh 

D. Stambaugh D. Wilkins 

Telephone Prayer Chain 

Do you or someone you know need prayers right now; would 

you like us to pray for you or somebody dear to your heart?  If 

so, please reach out to any one listed below to be prayed for by 

Yorkshire’s Prayer Chain. 

• Doris Bubb - 717.757.2937 

• Norey & Fran Lucash - 717.654.8290 

• John Remsen - 815.218.1425 

• Susi & Barry Julius - 717.266.0398 

• Pat Himes - 717.757.5935 

• Gale Davis - 717.757.6713 

• Sallie Reigart - 717.755.9309 

• Ginny Browne - 717.757.3156 

• Gail Weston - 717.757.1784 

• Charlotte Aulthouse - 717.578.2000 

• Linda Parkes - 717.817.9503 

Oh come, Let us sing to the Lord; Let us make a joyful 

noise to the rock of our salvation!” - Psalm 95:1 

 

Yorkshire Choir invites you to sing 

with us!  

The Choir practices for upcoming Sunday’s Introit and 

Anthem that are sung during the Traditional 11:15 am ser-

vice, immediately before the sermon.  Rehearsals are 

Thursday evenings from 6:15-7:30PM.   

 

Please email our choir director,  Michaela Monticchio at 

monticchiomichaela@gmail.com to get on board! 

 

 

 

March 23rd is our Easter Egg Hunt at 

Yorkshire!  Volunteers and candy 

donations are needed.   

Signup sheets are in the Narthex. 

mailto:fsherron@comcast.net
https://www.timetosignup.com/workinger/sheet/1331404/
https://www.timetosignup.com/workinger/sheet/1331404/
mailto:monticchiomichaela@gmail.com

